
 

 

Port Weller June Newsletter 

 

May was another productive month at Port Weller and June is shaping up to be a busy time as well. We 

are fortunate to have so many things to celebrate.  “Synergy” – the 6th Habit, was our focus for May and 

we really proved that by working together we can achieve so much more than by working alone.  

Students, staff, and our community demonstrated synergy as we came together during the Rankin 

Cancer Run.  We thank all of our family members who braved the rainy and thunderous conditions to 

show their support for such an important cause.  It was great to see so many people “Trekking for 

Travis”.  Thanks again to Mrs. Chilcott for leading our group; Port Weller School had the 6th highest rate 

of participation for schools! 

In June, we will be spending time on Habit #7 which is, “Sharpening the Saw”.  This habit causes us to 

focus on our own health and well-being.  In order for us to be effective at the other six habits, we need 

to make sure that we are strong physically, mentally, and emotionally.  Students and staff will talk about 

ways we can look after ourselves so that we can continue to be effective contributors in our school, 

community and homes. 

 

Staffing Updates 

Recently, three of our most experienced teachers announced that this will be there final year working in 

the District School Board of Niagara and Port Weller.  We will very much miss Mrs. Cheryl Rosts, Mrs. 

Dawn Nesbitt, and Mrs. Mary MacLaughlin.  These teachers are amazing role models for all of us.  They 

have dedicated their years of service to make a positive and lasting difference in the lives of their 

students and community.  We are very happy for them as they begin a new and exciting time in their 

life.  Thank you Mrs. Rosts, Mrs. Nesbitt, and Mrs. MacLaughlin for all of your contributions! 

We are excited to welcome three new teachers to the Port Weller staff who will begin teaching here in 

September.  Mr. Neufeld is coming to us from James Morden and will teach the Fundamental Skills 

Program (F.S.P.) class; Mr. Murphy is coming to us from Jacob Beam and will be a homeroom teacher in 

the intermediate division; and Mr. Lewandowski is coming to us from Harriet Tubman and will be 

teaching core French and primary rotary subjects.  We look forward to working and learning with our 

new pirates. Welcome! 

 

School Council 

School Council held a productive meeting on Tuesday, May 28.  We discussed a variety of past events 
and spent some time already planning for September’s Open House.  Minutes from the meetings are 
posted on our school website.  We say a big thank you to Patti Jones for chairing School Council this 
year; we all appreciate her dedication and leadership!  Thanks also to all of the members who worked so 
hard to create and run some very fun and meaningful community events!  A special thank you to our 
long serving parent council members who will be “graduating” from Port Weller as their children move 
on to high school. 
 



 

 

Parent council would also like to thank the Port Weller community for another great year of supporting 
the planned events and fundraisers. There are a few areas that the monies raised this year have been 
promised to: mounting new sound equipment in the gym, replenishing mulch around the primary 
climber and an outdoor sandpit are just a few projects that we will be contributing to or covering costs.  
 
Please note that we have a fundraising account with Oliver’s Labels and Mabel’s Labels; if you’re going 
to be ordering from these companies, please consider selecting Port Weller in the order process.  
 
Enjoy a fun and safe summer and we look forward to seeing you in September.  Our first meeting will be 
held on Tuesday, September 24 at 6 p.m. in the computer lab. 
 
 

Volunteer Appreciation Tea 

We are so grateful for all of the amazing contributions that our families and community make to help 

support our students, staff and school.  There are many programs and activities that we run that would 

not be possible without the support of volunteers.  Recently, we sent home invitations to our Volunteer 

Tea which is scheduled for Thursday, June 6 at 10:45 a.m. in the computer lab. If you are able to join us, 

please send back the R.S.V.P. slip. Also, if you know of volunteers who may not have received a paper 

invitation, please invite them along so that we can show our gratitude. 

 

Equity and Inclusivity Day 

The District School Board of Niagara has designated Monday, June 3 as “Equity and Inclusivity Day”.  As 

part of the board’s efforts to demonstrate respect for all cultures, backgrounds and beliefs, schools will 

be raising the pride flag on that day.  This is just one way that we can show our students, staff and 

community that everyone matters. 

 

Breakfast Club 

We say thank you to all of our dedicated parents and community volunteers who have been coming in 

all year to run our Port Weller Breakfast Club.  Every morning, a nutritious breakfast is served to 

participating students thanks to our amazing team.  We say a special thank you to Julie Rubel who 

coordinates our volunteers and does all of the work to run our program.  Thank you!   

Please note that our final day for the Breakfast Club program is Friday, June 14. 

 

Athletics 

Special Olympics is scheduled to run on Wednesday, June 12 with a rain date of Monday, June 17.  Our 

students always enjoy this fun day of games and friendly competition. 

The Port Weller track team sent over 60 students to the area 5 meet who did an excellent job of 

representing our school.  13 athletes qualified to the DSBN championship meet which will be held on 



 

 

Thursday, June 13.  Thanks to Mrs. Rosts and Mrs. Venneri for running our own events and coaching the 

team! 

Intermediate 3-Pitch has 25 students going to represent Port Weller at a one-day tournament on May 

31.  Many of our players have never played organized baseball before so this is a fun learning 

opportunity.  Thanks to Mr. Reimer for taking the time to coach our students. 

We say thank you to Mrs. Venneri for running and coaching intermediate badminton.  Our team did a 

very good job at their tournaments earlier in May. 

 

Education Foundation of Niagara 

Thank you to everyone who participated in the Education Foundation of Niagara’s Make Change for 
Children Campaign.  The EFN supports many student initiatives throughout the DSBN. The students had 
a fun week of activities that helped raise money for this wonderful organization.  We were able to 
donate $783.15 to EFN. Thank you to Mrs. Favotto for leading the school with this initiative.  Way to go 
Pirates! 
 
 
Skipping Club 
 
Students from grades 1 to 8 are invited to participate in our fun skipping club which will happen during 
recesses in the month of June.  Students are encouraged to listen to announcements from Mrs. Chilcott 
and Mrs. D. Nesbitt to learn when the club will be meeting outside.  Please join in! 
 
 
EQAO Testing 
 
Our grade 3 and 6 students and staff have been working hard to complete their Primary and Junior 
EQAO assessments.  We say thank you to Mrs. Hobbs who has worked extremely hard to coordinate this 
six-day process.  Thank you also to our volunteers who spent every morning supporting our students.  
Results from the testing will be shared with parents and the school in September. 
 
 
Grade 8 Graduation 
 
Our grade 8’s will be celebrating their graduation on Tuesday, June 25.  Students took home an 
information note about this special date earlier in May. 
 
 
 


